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DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 
TERM 4 WEEK 9 

Monday 
December 9 COMBINED Scripture lesson 

Tuesday 
December 10 

Volunteers’ Afternoon Tea 
@2.00pm 

Wednesday 
December 11  

Thursday  
December 12  

Friday 
December 13 

ALL PERMISSION NOTES DUE 
End of year assembly 

@1.30pm 

TERM 4 WEEK 10 
Monday 

December 16 

K-2 Movie Day 
3-6 Pool party 

Family Camp/Talent night 
Tuesday 

December 17 
Pack up day 

Reports go home 
Wednesday 

December 18 Last day for students 

Thursday 
December 19 Staff Development Day 

Friday 
December 20 Staff Development Day 

TERM 1 WEEK 1 2020 
Tuesday 

January 28 
Staff return for  

Staff Development Day 
Wednesday 
January 29 

Students in Years 1-6 return to 
school 

Thursday 
January 30 

Welcome to our new 
Kindergarten children 

 

END OF YEAR ASSEMBLY 
Due to Swim School we will begin our end of year assembly at 1.30pm. 
END OF YEAR ACTIVITIES 
There are still a lot of fun adventures on the cards and a number of planned 
activities that require a signed permission note. The following notes have been 
posted on Skoolbag and the school website: 

• Camp over and talent night (supper and breakfast will be provided) 
• K-2 Movie Day 
• 3-6 Pool Day 
• The P&C will be selling morning tea and lunch for $6/child on Tuesday 

December 14. This is cash only on the day.  
We would really appreciate it if parents/carers ensure these notes are returned 
by this Friday December 13. The office staff are particularly busy at this time of 
the year and we don’t want any children to miss out. 
STUDENT LEADERS FOR 2020 
It is with great pleasure that we can formally announce and congratulate our 
Year 6 leadership team for 2020! 
Captains:  Riley and Joshua 
Vice-captains:  Charlotte and Ava 
School leaders:  Ellie and Jarrah 
With 14 hopeful applicants, who all put in their very best effort to present 
thoughtful speeches, voting was extremely challenging and the results were 
close. We were so impressed with the well prepared speeches by all students 
and would like to thank them for their efforts. Thank you to Mrs Olegario for her 
organisation. 
THANK YOU 

A big thank you to Latesha for her beautiful sign and James for digging the holes 
for trees. We really appreciate your support. 
 
BEST WISHES 
This is the final newsletter for 2019. It is hard to believe that another year is over. 
I would like to take this opportunity to thank everyone for their ongoing support 
and commitment to creating a school where each child can grow and flourish. I 
hope everyone has an enjoyable holiday break and returns refreshed and 
invigorated for all that 2020 has to offer. 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
  

Due to fluctuating numbers we are 
unable to announce classes for 

2020 this week. It is our hope to let 
everyone know before the holidays. 


